SPECIAL MEETING

August 30, 2022
Aurora, MN
A Special Meeting of the Town of White Board of Supervisors was called to order by Chairman Jon Skelton on Tuesday, August 30, 2022 at 5:00 P.M. at the City/Town Government Center:
ROLL CALL:
Present:  
Supervisors - Anttila, Skelton, Kippley; Clerk-Knaus; Treasurer-Gross; Foreman-Niemi; 
             Absent:             
             Also Present:
1.) Chairman Skelton called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m.

2.) The Board reviewed the draft Continuation of Annual Meeting Presentation prepared by Knaus and discussed the budget for 2023 by reviewing the cash control statement for August and the budget reports presented.  The Board recommends a minimum of a 6% levy increase up to a 10% levy increase based on the information reviewed.  Inflation and increased costs in every aspect of Township business are affecting the budget. 
3.) The Loon Lake Community Center survey results were reviewed.  The survey results support changes in how the LLCC is used and the amenities available for the community.  Any changes to the LLCC are dependent upon grant funding and monies available.  It will take planning and preparation by the Board and solid cost information is needed before anything can be implemented.  

4.) Jim Jones submitted a letter of resignation and then rescinded the letter.  

IT WAS MOVED BY SKELTON, SUPPORTED BY ANTTILA ALLOWING CARETAKER JIM JONES TO STAY AT THE LOON LAKE COMMUNITY CENTER AND TO RENEW THE TERMS OF A FORMAL LEASE INCLUDING A 90 DAY NOTICE FOR BOTH PARTIES.  MOTION CARRIED

5.) Skelton updated the Board six candidates have been selected to interview for the Heavy Equipment Operator position.  Interviews will take place on Wednesday, September 14, 2022.  

6.) The quote from CTC for telephone and internet services for the City/Town Government Center was reviewed.  The cost is less and the speed will increase from 50 to 250 mpbs for both upload and downloading.  The contract will be for five years with no cost increases and CTC is investing $22,000.00 in infrastructure at no cost to the Township or City.  Phones will also be provided at no cost.  
IT WAS MOVED BY KIPPLEY, SUPPORTED BY ANTTILA TO MOVE TO CTC AS A PROVIDER FOR INTERNET AND TELEPHONE SERVICES FOR THE TOWNSHIP OFFICE AND ACCEPTING THE TERMS OF THE CONTRACT FOR FIVE YEARS WITH NO PRICE INCREASE EFFECTIVE AS SOON AS THEY CAN GET US CONNECTED.  MOTION CARRIED

IT WAS MOVED BY SKELTON, SUPPORTED BY ANTTILA TO NOTIFY FRONTIER EFFECTIVE IMMEDIATELY THE TOWNSHIP WILL BE ENDING THEIR CONTRACT WITH FRONTIER AND MOVING TO A MONTH-TO-MONTH BASIS UNTIL THE SERVICE IS TERMINATED.  MOTION CARRIED.  

IT WAS MOVED BY SKELTON, SUPPORTED BY ANTTILA TO ADJOURN THE MEETING AT 5:58 P.M.  MOTION CARRIED
ATTEST: 
 
 
 
 
 
APPROVED: 

______________________________________                 ____________________________________ 

Jodi L. Knaus, Clerk 
 
 
 
                           Jon Skelton, Chairman 
